

General Meeting Monday, June 23, 2025 at 7:00PM This meeting will be held in the Community Center

AGENDA

This meeting is open to the public in the Community Center, located at 4 Bell Street. It is an in-person meeting and will be streamed on Zoom.

Pledge of Allegiance & Roll Call

Mayor Maureen Veitch, Trustee Nathan Rohrmeier, Trustee Lorraine Kuehn, and Trustee Michael Young. Deputy Mayor Steve Mackin was absent.

Open General Meeting

On a motion by Trustee Kuehn, seconded by Trustee Rohrmeier, and unanimously carried the General Meeting was opened at 7:02 pm.

Opening remarks by Mayor Maureen Veitch. Mayor Veitch read the results of the June 17, 2025, Village Election as follows:

Certification of Village Vote & Village Election Results

Motion: Trustee Young - Second Trustee Rohrmeier and unanimously carried.

Resolution 128: Certified the Results of the June 17, 2025 Village Election. Mayor Maureen Veitch – 191 votes, Trustee Lorraine Kuehn – 182 votes, and Trustee Michael Young – 163 votes as presented.

Kieran Murphy received 2 write in votes for Mayor Kieran Murphy received 2 write in votes for Trustee Janine Tinsley received 1 write in vote for Trustee Stefano Basilico received 1 write in vote for Trustee

The newly elected Village Mayor and two (2) Trustees will begin their tenure on Monday, July 7, 2025, at noon.

Close General Meeting

On a motion by Trustee Rohrmeier, seconded by Trustee Young, the Board closed the General Meeting at 7:12 pm

Open Public Hearing

Open the Public Hearing to amend Village of Bellport Chapter 13 Nuisance adding § 13-7 "Garbage Bins, Cans and Containers" and § 13 – 8 "Penalties for Offenses"

On a motion by Trustee Young, seconded by Trustee Kuehn, and unanimously carried, the Board opened Public Hearing at 7:13 pm.

Attorney Lisa Perillo read the proposed amendment as stated above. It's a local law which for the most part codifies already existing policy. Subsection A: For purposes of this section garbage, refuse, and trash shall be referred to collectively as garbage. Subsection B. No garbage bin, cans or containers shall be placed out on the curb for collection before 6:00 pm on the night prior to scheduled village garbage collection.

Subsection C: All garbage bins, cans, or containers shall be placed out for collection no later than 6:30 am on the day of the scheduled village garbage collection.

Subsection D: All garbage bins, cans, and containers must be removed from the curb within 27 hours after village garbage, collection.

Subsection E: Compliance with the village, residential sanitation and debris rules and policies as promulgated and amended from time to time by the Board of Trustees is as disseminated by the Board regularly is required. Noncompliance will constitute a violation of this section

Subsection 13-8 has been added that every violation of this chapter shall be punishable by a fine of no less than \$100 per day for each day that the violation continues.

Public Comments

Tom Penfold appreciates the Local Law as he lives next to people that just come for an occasional weekend. He questioned how would residents be notified?

Mayor Veitch explained that process. First notification is a friendly phone call informing them of the Local Law. Next a notice of violation followed by a summons and a series of fees.

There is a policy and procedure pamphlet that goes out to everybody each year that describes all of the rules around the garbage.

Vote on Introductory Local Law # 4 of 2025

Motion: Trustee Kuehn – Second Trustee Rohrmeier and Trustee Young voting nay Local Law # 4 was passed.

Resolution 129: Approved - Introductory Local Law #4 of 2025 to amend Village of Bellport Chapter 13 Nuisance adding §13-7 "Garbage Bins, Cans and Containers" and §13-8 "Penalties for Offenses" as presented.

Close Public Hearing

On a motion by Trustee Rohrmeier, seconded by Trustee Young the Board closed the Public Hearing at 7:23 pm.

Mayor Veitch introduced Jason Crane, Public Works Superintendent to report on Bellport Roads and Water Bottle Filling Station Project.

Mr. Crane started by updating the Board on Ho Hum Beach. You will notice a lot of changes over there. We remodeled the bathrooms with an ADA bathroom and the snack shack with new appliances. The next step at the snack shack will be re-shingling the entire exterior with hand split cedar shake. It's really a nice facility now.

We can't forget to add that solar panels were installed going from 48-volt system to 120 volts. This has enabled us to replace the 30-year-old system, and it cost very little because we received a grant from LIPA. The new system is manageable from a phone. I can see if we have a power problem, monitor the temperature of the shed, and change the temperature. The technology is incredible because we can monitor usage.

Mayor Veitch explained that Congressman Andrew Garbarino had ear marked \$500,000 for road repair but when the new administration came into the White House, they eliminated that funding. Unfortunately, something that we thought was a shoe in is not going to materialize.

Before Mr. Crane discussed roads, Trustee Young had a question concerning the issue of energy owning to environmental constraints. Do we have enough energy to power the facility or is that going to be a continuing problem?

Mr. Crane stated that at this time we have mostly everything plugged in drawing electricity. Mr. Crane has not seen the power go below 93%. The system was designed to have 3 days of no sun and be able to fully function at Ho Hum. The good thing is when there is

no sun, typically people aren't going to the beach and the ferry is not running so we have a good cushion over there.

Mayor Veitch again thanked Phillip Thomas and David Meitus for their contribution at Ho Hum. Mr. Thomas designed the bathrooms and kitchen and Mr. Meitus provided the tile.

Eleven years ago, I started with the village and maintenance of roads in Bellport is one of the main topics on social media. Recently a posting on social media claimed that more roads have been paved and repaired south of South Country Road than on the north. I have come up with a fact sheet which covers all of Bellport.

From 2015 to 2025 a total of 6.84 miles has been resurfaced in the Village. On the north side of South Country Road 4.04 miles have been resurfaced and 2.8 miles have been resurfaced south of South Country Road. However, before last year, 1.63 miles were resurfaced south of South Country.

Mr. Crane noted that he does not think about the Village in terms of North and South, rather as one Village.

We have to redo our roads, but money is the issue. Bellport receives money from the state called CHIPS (Consolidated Highway Improvement). We get about \$200,000 from the program and the village supplements another \$100,000 into that. Sounds like a lot of money to do Bieselin, North Howells, and Colonial. Those are longs roads compared to Gerard, Bell Street or Maple. They eat up between \$200,000 and \$300,000 on one road by doing it properly. There is drainage work on the road which might be \$50,000 where the road might look worse because there's barricades and potholes. The drains go in before we even resurface the road.

The budget is tight but we're trying to get Colonial Lane done this year and then look at the cost of South Brewster. South Brewster might be a \$400,000 road since the crown is tremendous to the point and would have to be completely rebuilt. In conclusion, we're doing the best we can.

Mayor Veitch thanked Jason for his presentation on roads and asked him to address parking on the streets. Mr. Crane stated that you can't have your car parked overnight because it hinders street cleaning. The current rule in the village is no cars parked on the streets from 3:00 am to 6:00 am. When cleaning the streets if there are cars in the business district the sweeper leaves a mess on the road.

Mayor Veitch stated that the village is implementing a new system Passport e-tickets that staff will be enforcing parking rules more vigorously within the month. If residents have a special event and need to park in front of their house, just call Village Hall and we'll make note of the circumstance and let Code know.

Mayor Veitch continued with the last item that Mr. Crane will discuss water coolers. The Bellport Village Program Fund offered to supply water coolers. They are sort of modern water fountains, and they allow for water bottles and have a dog bowl spot. The committee suggested that we put 5 of them that included Ho Hum.

This item was passed to Mr. Crane for clarification of placing the water coolers. We have a water fountain just across the way in the Village green. Placing one would be very easy and feasible at that location. Next, we have one at the dock with a dog bowl and it was suggested we put one at the bandshell. This one would be very complicated because any of the water lines run there is for the sprinkler system. To run it you would need special piping and the water must be potable and that would be a logistical issue to get water there. The other area suggested was Ho Hum beach. Also, Ho Hum would become a bit of a problem because we just redid the building. It should have been done first. Sometimes this village spends about \$10,000 a year to have running water at Ho Hum. We must test the water every month and sanitize it in the spring. The startup is around \$4,000. The environmental company comes over, takes samples and if we don't pass the beach is closed. In addition, the Health Department comes over once a year and they test. The water at the beach has a lot of iron in it.

Mr. Crane's suggestion was to accept 2 of them, try them out, and see how it goes. Mayor Veitch will contact the Bellport Village Program Fund about how they'd like to move forward.

Mayor Updates Capital Projects, Grants

a. Swings

The Bellport Village Program Fund generously offered to help us out with the swing sets at the marina. The swings frames have been compromised due to the number of years they have been used. When the frames were taken down the chains and seats themselves were not in the best shape. It is estimated that the frame and swings would cost about \$10,000 to replace. With persistent encouragement from resident Sherry Binnington, we have found \$3,000 to put towards a new swing set. So, if the Bellport Village Program Fund is willing to help us out with the swings, we can work for the replacements.

b. Community Center

As mentioned earlier, we have been informed that the \$187,000 that was secured by NYS Senator Monica Martinez supported by a grant will be released. Renovation of this building including the floor, ceiling, some lighting, painting, and stage will start in the fall. The Senior Program that meets in the Community Center 3 times a week will be moved to the Bellport Firehouse while the work is being done. Peter Sarich and Katie Mehrkens have been working on securing construction information.

c. Sanitation Sunday

Last year we had a program where individuals could drop their trash off on Sundays between 2:00 pm and 5:00 pm at DPW. There was a lot of concern about doing the program specifically on New Jersey. As the program unfolded, there were about 11 people per week with an average of 29 bags dropped off. We would like to try that program again unless anyone on the Board objects. Trustee Kuehn asked if there could be a sign up for the service and can we give them an additional small tax of \$50 just to pay the employees? Mayor Veitch said that it's an interesting idea. I'm hoping that this problem corrects itself. But administratively, if we do a sign up financially speaking, it costs just as much money for someone from the highway department to spend 15 minutes picking up people's trash as it does for them to work 3 hours on a Sunday. The Board decided to launch Sanitation Sunday again this year.

d. Weddings

People have asked if they could have weddings on village property. The locations have been Mother's Beach, the gazebo in front of the marina, the little lawn at the end of Academy Lane, and the gazebo across from Village Hall. One person who has been in touch with me does not want weddings at Mother's Beach.

The caterer has an agreement with the village that was in place before we got here that allows them to do weddings for \$800. They are not allowed to set up chairs, but they can have the wedding.

I would support the gazebo in the village square, the gazebo down at the marina but am kind of ambivalent about Mother's Beach.

Trustee Rohrmeier stated that he doesn't think that we should set places that you can or can't because the request is going to come to the Board anyway. So that's where we would make the decision whether we should have it there or not.

Trustee Kuehn asked how long is the contract with the Country Club? Mayor Veitch answered that the contract expires in the middle of 2027. Trustee Kuehn continued to state that she doesn't mind the gazebos, but weddings should not be on the end of Academy Lane. That is in the middle of a residential area. If the caterers are allowed to have weddings at Mother's Beach, why shouldn't we allow anybody else.

Mayor Veitch commented that she liked Nathan's idea. Let's continue to review it on a case-by-case basis.

Trustee Updates

a. Deputy Mayor Steve Mackin – DPW, Bellport Fire Department, South Country Ambulance, Suffolk County Police Department – Road Safety

Deputy Mayor Steve Mackin was absent. Mayor Veitch summarized his items. The car show is on July 6th in the middle of Bellport and has been a big success in the past.

- Suffolk County Police Department One of our Code Officers, for the first time, attended the monthly meeting in Suffolk County at the 5th Precinct. We're working very hard to establish a tight relationship with the 5th Precinct so that they can monitor speeding and keep us informed about car break-ins. Make sure you lock your car and don't leave the key in it. The 5th Precinct has helped close roads for the parades and will continue to support the Village of Bellport.
- Emergency Preparedness Plan Progress
 Deputy Mayor Mackin, Eugene LaFurno and Clerk Pontieri have been working on our Emergency Preparedness Plan. With hurricane season coming we want to know exactly what we have to do in the case of an emergency fire, etc. We're nearly finished with the updates.
- Sanitation Sunday
 Discussed earlier in the meeting.
- b. Trustee Nathan Rohrmeier Code Enforcement, Waterfront Management Board, Golf Commission, Tennis Commission, and Vouchers
 - Recap of HUD 2022
 - Bellport Village 5K Run July 13, 2025 Trustee Rohrmeier discussed the Bellport Village Program Fund 5K run to take place on Sunday July 13th. If anybody wants to volunteer to help on the route of the race, please let me know. We'll be more than happy to assign you a post. You need to be 18 years or older so please get in touch with the village or the Bellport Village Program Fund and we'll put you to work. There is an event at the Country Club and we might have to narrow the road down to one lane as we get to the Country Club.
- c. Trustee Lorraine Kuehn Communication/Website, Business District, Senior Program, Vouchers, Kids Camp, and Building Department
 - Employee Handbook Trustee Kuehn reported that we are currently updating a 17-year-old Employee Handbook. It's gone through 3 revisions already working with our legal counsel. Now we're up to the area that the Mayor, Village Clerk, and myself are going line by line. After we clean all of that up, we'll present it to the Board and finally to the staff.

- Town of Brookhaven Senior Programs Everything is set for Summer Camp starting July 7th. The Senior Program will be moved to the Fire Department through the fall as the Community Center will be under construction. Saturday I'm attending a CPR and AED class to renew my certification so just in case an instructor isn't there, we have a certified CPR present.
- d. Trustee Michael Young Zoning Board of Appeals, Architectural Review Board, Beautification Committee, Planning Board, Historical Preservation, Yacht Club/Sailing Foundation

On the topic of beautification, we continue to make leaps forward. You may have noticed that the perennial mud puddle down by Row Boat Beach has been replaced with a new apron thanks to DPW. It looks terrific. Also, you may have noticed that trees donated by the Garden Club are popping up all over. Thanks to the Garden Club for their dedication to our Village.

On a more commercial bend, we have 2 new shops in Bellport. One is a restaurant, LaPlage. The aesthetics are fantastic, and they've done a really nice job. The second business is a clothing design place called Salting. Here again the aesthetics are terrific.

The Yacht Club did a very nice job with the news. There are 4 things to report. Again, this summer the club will have adult sailing clinics, races will continue midweek, porch dinner is Wednesday, and lastly, they are working hard to encourage new members. So please feel free to inquire if you are not already a member.

Mayor Veitch reported on 2 quick things. We still don't have a grocery store. We were told they signed an agreement. I've called Staller Associates who own the building, many, many times for more information. It's very disappointing. But on a bright side we do have a deli coming in and it looks more like a bagel store than a deli.

Again, I want to remind everybody how important it is to support local shops. We will not have a downtown and retail if the community does not support the commercial stores.

Open to the Public

Stefano Basilico from Bellport Lane congratulated Mayor Veitch and Trustees on the outcome of the election. Mr. Basilico has been spending summers here since 1978, but the sounds of Bellport are a real drawback. The sounds of landscaping, and most importantly of blowers, is a problem. Many of my neighbors and friends complain about the sounds. Second of all, I would like the village to require that blowers which are gas

are turned into electric blowers. I know that some regulations have been put in place such as limited hours, but we often hear people working beyond those hours.

Mayor Veitch stated that this is not a Q and A session. The village can't have a Code Officer at every corner catching everybody. We'll be as vigilant as we possibly can to stop infractions. We're looking at the blower law again, and will come up with some recommendations to strengthen that.

Jane Graham, representing the Bellport Village Program Fund, stated that the organization talked about the swings and their contribution. Since BVPF budgeted for 5 water coolers and only 2 were approved there are extra funds that could go to the swings.

Sherry Binnington thanked the newly elected officials for running again. She understands the amount of time it takes running the Village and appreciates the involvement. My husband was talking with Mike Foster and the swings came up. Mr. Foster said that he was just waiting to hear from Mayor Veitch. Bellport Village Program Fund might be able to pay for the entire swing set. Mr. Crane has all the information because he sent it to me. The cost was \$10,000. The swing set was installed 18 years ago and costs have gone up.

Janet Kraynak spoke on behalf of herself and the avid tennis fellow players about a situation that I'm sure you're well aware of. The tennis group does not have a bathroom. A survey is done every year and we have been told for an extremely long period of time that there were plans to do a pro shop and a bathroom. My question has 2 parts. We don't understand why the village can't make it happen. By not having a bathroom we are limited as what we can do there. When you're playing 2 or 3 hours in a tournament you need a bathroom. We have to ask people to schlep to the golf facilities which is far away, especially if you're in the middle of a match.

My second part of the question is that there is no financial transparency about how the finances of the tennis court works. We were told by Paul Warner that we don't control it, so there's no money for a bathroom. But we all pay dues every year at the tennis court for 25 years. Also, we pay for all the programming which is cash. The golf course seems to have its own accounting and has designated funds but we don't at the tennis court. In conclusion we just need a bathroom.

Mayor Veitch simply stated that it is not true that there's no financial transparency. We have all of our meetings where we discuss every penny that is spent on tennis in public. Zero residents showed up at this year's meeting. So, there is full transparency and you can see all those numbers in the village budget. However, I absolutely agree that you need a bathroom. One of the problems is that the Board inherited a lease agreement with someone who, with the catering facility doesn't allow for you to use the bathroom that's close to the tennis court. We tried to cleanup the outdoor and make the bathroom a little more palatable. You said something that I will definitely look into in terms of cash.

I can't address this, but I promise to look into it because this is the 1st I'm hearing about that.

Mayor Veitch thanked her for the comments. The last item Mayor Veitch discussed was the release of the report from Purple Horse which is a lengthy report about 70 pages. Copies of the report will be available to tennis, Golf Commission, and village residents at Village Hall.

Our request of the Village residents and golf members who are not residents is the following. Please carefully look at the report and write to the Board with your comments, with your agreement, disagreement, new ideas, any ideas you have we would love to have before July 15th, because we intend to move very quickly.

Mayor Veitch moved into open items for approval.

Open Discussion:

Motion: Trustee Rohrmeier - Second Trustee Kuehn and unanimously carried.

Resolution 130: Approved the draft of General Board Meeting Minutes of May 27, 2025 as presented.

Motion: Trustee Rohrmeier - Second Trustee Kuehn and unanimously carried.

Resolution 131: Approved the draft of the Work Session Meeting Minutes of June 9, 2025 as presented.

Motion: Trustee Rohrmeier – Second Trustee Young and unanimously carried.

Resolution 132: Approved the request by Bellport-Brookhaven Historical Society to hold an Antique Show on July 4, 2025 from 8:00 am – 5:00 pm as presented.

Motion: Trustee Rohrmeier - Second Trustee Kuehn and unanimously carried.

Resolution 133: Approved the request by Friends of Bellport Bay to hold the FOBB Seine Net Workshop on July 19, 2025 from 9:30 am – 12:30 pm at Mother's Beach as presented.

Motion: Trustee Rohrmeier – Second Trustee Kuehn and unanimously carried.

Resolution 134: Approved the request by Friends of Bellport Bay to hold the FOBB Seine Net Workshop on July 31, 2025 from 8:30 am -12:30 pm at Mother's Beach as presented.

Motion: Trustee Rohrmeier - Second Trustee Kuehn and unanimously carried.

Resolution 135: Approved the request from Kayla Daly and Billy Zavesky to hold their marriage ceremony at Bellport Village Gazebo on Bell Street and Bellport Lane, August 16, 2025 from 1:00 pm to 2:00 pm as presented.

Motion: Trustee Rohrmeier – Second Trustee Young and unanimously carried.

Resolution 136: Approved the request by Boys & Girls Club of Bellport to have a field trip to Ho Hum Beach on August 21, 2025 from 9:00 am – 5:00 pm as presented.

Motion: Trustee Rohrmeier – Second Trustee Young and unanimously carried.

Resolution 137: Approved the request by the Bellport Environment Committee to hold a presentation by Greg Lowenthal on Long Island Native Plants on September 6, 2025 from 12:00 noon – 6:00 pm at the Community Center as presented.

Motion: Trustee Rohrmeier - Second Trustee Kuehn and unanimously carried.

Resolution 138: Approved the request from Jennifer Deshler to be refunded for the Bellport Village Camp in the amount of \$475 as presented.

Motion: Trustee Rohrmeier - Second Trustee Young and unanimously carried.

Resolution 139: Approved the request from Village of Patchogue Intermunicipal Agreement for sale of interest in vehicle (2012 International Terrastar bucket truck) for \$30,000 as presented.

Motion: Trustee Rohrmeier - Second Trustee Kuehn and unanimously carried.

Resolution 140: Approved the Fire Inspection Summary as presented.

Motion: Trustee Rohrmeier – Second Trustee Kuehn and unanimously carried.

Resolution 141: Approved the Building Department Activities as presented.

Motion: Trustee Rohrmeier - Second Trustee Kuehn and unanimously carried.

Resolution 142: Approved the Open Permit Project as presented.

Motion: Trustee Rohrmeier – Second Trustee Young and unanimously carried.

Resolution 143: Approved the Treasurer's Report as presented.

Motion: Trustee Rohrmeier – Second Trustee Kuehn and unanimously carried.

Resolution 144: Approved the Notice of Violations, Incident Report and Parking Tickets as presented.

Motion: Trustee Rohrmeier - Second Trustee Kuehn and unanimously carried.

Resolution 145: Approved the General Fund Checking Abstract Report consisting of 50 vendors totaling \$256,135.78 as presented.

Motion: Trustee Rohrmeier - Second Trustee Kuehn and unanimously carried.

Resolution 146: Approved the Enterprise Fund Checking Abstract Report consisting of 11 vendors totaling \$103,082.69 as presented.

Motion: Trustee Rohrmeier - Second Trustee Kuehn and unanimously carried.

Resolution 147: Approved the General Fund EOY 5/31/2025 Checking Abstract Report consisting of 41 vendors totaling \$71,184.99 as presented.

Motion: Trustee Rohrmeier - Second Trustee Kuehn and unanimously carried.

Resolution 148: Approved the Enterprise Fund EOY 5/31/2025 Checking Abstract Report consisting of 11 vendors totaling \$18,535.16 as presented.

Motion: Trustee Rohrmeier – Second Trustee Kuehn and unanimously carried.

Resolution 149: Approved the Capital General EOY 5/31/2025 Checking Abstract Report consisting of 1 vendor totaling \$24,411.35 as presented.

Motion: Trustee Rohrmeier - Second Trustee Young and unanimously carried.

Resolution 150: Approved the following seasonal employees as presented:

Seasonal Staffing 2025

Jeusonur stuffing 2025			
Kids Camp Staff 2025	Rate		
Almeyda, Sofia	\$	16.50	
Beemer, Chris	\$	22.50	
Camarco, Kim	\$	22.50	
Camarco, Michelle	\$	22.50	
Cipp, Tatum	\$	16.50	
Crowley, Amanda	\$	22.50	
Crowley, Bob Demmers, George	Salaı \$	ry \$8,700.00 16.50	
Dumas, Abbey		16.50	
Dumas, Rohan	\$	16.50	
Formata, Gia	\$	17.50	
		17.50	
Girardin, Gena	\$	22.50	
Holton, Catherine	\$	17.50	
Keenan, Gina	\$	25.50	
Keenan, Megan	\$	17.50	
Keenan, Rob	Salary \$4,700.00		
Mahady, Maria	\$	22.50	
Novelli, Isabella	\$	22,50	
Perkins, Dave	\$	22.50	
Pliszak, Sarah	\$	22.50	
Ramirez, Kathryn		22.50	
Ramirez, Kerry	\$	22.50	
Suarez, Kassandra	\$	17.50	
Wills, Dominique	\$	16.50	
Wilson, Katie Ann	\$	16.50	
Zawadski, Hailey	\$	22.50	

Seasonal Staffing 2025

BEACH STAFF 2025	Rate
Frederick IV, Cadman	\$17.00
Hupfer, Alice	\$16.50
Lemery, Katherine	\$18.00
Lemery, Margaret	\$18.00
Keyser, Maclin J	\$18.00
Kocay, Amelia	\$16.50
Morris, Ben	\$18.00
Platt, Jonathan	\$18.00
Olsen, Meghan	\$20.00
Szabo, Kari	\$21.00

Ferry Staff 2025	Rate
Beatrice, Maureen A	\$20.00
Bono, Sophie	\$18.00
Closs, Janet	\$20.00
Felice, Charlotte	\$20.00
Leuly, Barbara	\$25.00
Leuly, Garrett	\$26.00
Leuly, Mark	\$42.00
Seubert, Laurens	\$20.00
Sputh, Sharon L	\$20.00
Tunney, Emma-Kait	\$30.00
Walsh, Michelle	\$29.00
Zielenski, Thomas "Bret"	\$34.00

DOCK STAFF 2025	Rate
DeLuca, Peter	\$20.00
Gallagher, Richard K	\$20.00
Gentile, Thomas	\$20.00
Kane, Chester	\$20.00
Mascolino, Ronald	\$20.00
McMahon, Patrick	\$20.00
	\$20.00
Neimeth, Glenn	\$20.00 \$20.00 \$20.00
Neimeth, Bruce Neimeth, Glenn Paul, Marcel Satterley, Kelly	\$20.00

Seasonal Staffing 2025

PROSHOP STA	AFF 2025		Rate
Fedge	James	Starter	\$16.50
Guerrera	Steven	Carts	\$13.00
Johnsen	Anders	Carts	\$13.00
Luckingham	Gregory	Starter	\$16.50
Mackie	James	Carts	\$13.00
Murphy	Ryan	Carts	\$13.00
		Carts,	\$13.00,
		Starter,	\$16.50,
Neumann Jr	Thomas	Shop help	\$17.00
Ohara	Gerard	Starter	\$16.50
Panasci	Samuel	Starter	\$16.50
Repper	Jacob	Carts	\$13.00
Sorrentino	Justin	Carts	\$13.00
Steckle	Daniel	Carts	\$13.00
Von Eschen	Jackson	Carts	\$13.00
Young	Benjamin	Carts	\$13.00

Tennis 2025	Rate
Devito, Morena	\$19.50
Higgins, Kate	\$17.50
Koenig, Avery	\$17.50
Knipfing, Liliana	\$17.50
Knipfing, Nolan	\$17.50/\$19.50
Miller, Maisy	\$17.50
Porter, Brenna	\$17.50/\$19.50
Rothe, Leah	\$17.50
Seubert, Ryan E	\$17.50
Schmidt, Kaelyn	\$17.50
Slovensky, Caroline	\$17.50
Welch, Henry	\$17.50
T- 1 0 1 10 1	

Tennis Court Attendant \$17.50 Instructor Jr. Development \$19.50

TRAFFIC CONTROL	
OFFICERS 2025	Rate
Acevedo, Camille	\$22.00
Alvarado, Gabriela	\$22.00
Aquino, Eva	\$22.00
Boe, Tim	\$28.00
Coppola, Mildred	\$23.00
Reyes, Ebelin	\$22.00
Romano, Madison	\$22.00

Executive Session (if needed)

On a motion by Trustee Rohrmeier, seconded by Trustee Young, and unanimously carried the Board moved into Executive at 8:06 pm.

On a motion by Trustee Kuehn, seconded by Trustee Rohrmeier, and unanimously carried the Board adjourned at 8:48 pm.

Respectfully submitted

Mary Pontieri Village Clerk